
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, August 12, 2013, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry, and J.R. Gonzales.

ALSO PRESENT: James Seckman, Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the July 8, 2013 annual meeting. Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2013 annual meeting as printed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried.
Chairman Miller asked for approval of the August 12, 2013 bills list totaling $ 51,946.81.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Jim Mentock.   AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried.

Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
James Seckman, CPA, PC, presented the audit report for FY-2013 and answered questions from the board members regarding the audit. Bryan Lee made a motion to accept the audit of FY-2013. Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried.

James Seckman left the meeting at 10:17 a.m.

The Manager presented the bid results for the Utility Trailer. The bid amounts were: 


Dave Egan
$369.00



Todd Rush
$207.99


Craig Barsness
$175.00



Dexter Woodis
$167.91



Earl Edwards
$113.50
Bryan Lee made a motion to award the bid for the Utility Trailer to Dave Egan for $369.00. Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried. 
The Manager presented the bid results for the Boiler Replacement Project. The bid amounts were: 


Rawhide Mechanical  
base bid 
$187,781.00 




alt. #1 
$  49,000.00




alt. #2
$  28,307.00




alt. #3 
$  17,418.00



Basin Mechanical
base bid
$214,000.00




alt. #1
$  61,000.00




alt. #2
$  25,300.00




alt. #3
$  17,600.00


Engineer’s estimate    (Approximately)
$165,000.00

There was discussion by the board regarding the bids. Con’eer Engineering has recommended accepting Rawhide Mechanical’s base bid of $187,781.00 and alternative #3 of $17,418.00. Engineering costs are approximately $15,000.00, putting the project over what is budgeted by $20,000.00. Craig Sorenson moved to award the bid in the amount of $205,199.00 to Rawhide Mechanical and to allow the chairman to sign all contract documentation. Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried. 
The Chief Operator handed out the monthly Production Report and there was brief discussion regarding the report. Production is down from the previous July as we have had normal flows this year. Personnel are working 12 hour days, to go to 10 hour days on August 19th. All entities are using less water except for Byron and Frannie. Radiological testing was done, with only a miniscule amount of radioactivity found. Nitrate testing results were .07 mg/L and MCL is 10 mg/L. We test for nitrates yearly, while radioactivity testing is only done every nine years as long as test results continue to be good.

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for June was 0.1092%. July interest is not in yet. July water usage was down 9.55% over July 2012. Water production is down 8.99% for the current fiscal year. 
Water rates were discussed by the board. The Manager will present rate increase options during the fall board meetings with the board possibly selecting one option at the December meeting, to be effective July 1, 2014 and billed to the seven entities for the first time on August 1, 2014.

The Manager reported that Bill Miller of LGLP was at the water treatment plant on July 9th to review the draft revisions to the personnel policies, stating that we are off to a good start. Miller suggested having two books – one for personnel policies and one for reference documentation.

The Manager also noted that the City of Cody is currently chip-sealing the plant’s roads; they started on August 9th and should complete the project by August 13th.

There was no other business to report.

At 11:01 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:01 a.m.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary




